MIAMIBEACH

OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER

NO. LTC #

LETTER TO COMMISSION

029-2018

TO:

Mayor Dan Gelber and Members of the City Commission

FROM:

Jimmy L. Morales, City Manager

DATE:

January 17, 2018

SUBJECT: Youth Commission Motion

The Youth Commission would like you to be aware of the following motions requesting support for a volunteer tutor program and youth job fair, approved at the January 16, 2018 youth commission meeting.

C: Executive Staff

Dr. Leslie Rosenfeld, Chief Learning Development Officer

KGB/L

City of Miami Beach Youth Commission

Meeting of January 16, 2018

Members Present: Itai Beaudoin De Roca, Rachel Edelstein, Hannah Gelber, Sophie

Tenenbaum, and Shira Hadar

Members Absent: Grant Cohen

Motion made by Sophie Tenenbaum Motion seconded by Itai Beaudoin De Roca

Motion Text:

The Youth Commission requests the Miami Beach Mayor and Commission support a partnership between the City of Miami Beach Parks and Recreation department and Miami Beach Senior High School honor societies to provide a volunteer tutor program for recreation youth participants.

The Youth Commission urges the Mayor and Commission to support the above request.

Motion Passage: Votes 5-0

Motion made by Rachel Edelstein Motion seconded by Sophie Tenenbaum

Motion Text:

The Youth Commission requests the Miami Beach Mayor and Commission support a job fair geared towards high school youth living in Miami Beach in partnership with the Miami Beach Chamber of Commerce. This fair would occur in the next few months, for employment beginning in the summer of 2018.

The Youth Commission urges the Mayor and Commission to support the above request.

Motion Passage: Votes 5-0